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OFFICE OF CITY COUNCIL

SUITE 425, CITY HALL

117 W. DUVAL STREET

JACKSONVILLE FL  32202

904-630-1377

September 2, 2008

10:40 a.m.
SEAPORT AND AIRPORT SPECIAL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, AUGUST 26, 2008

3:30 P.M.

LYNWOOD ROBERTS ROOM

1ST FLOOR, CITY HALL

Attendance: Daniel Davis (Chair), Art Graham, Stephen Joost

Guests: Council Member Gaffney(arr. 3:46); Rick Ferrin – Jacksonville Port Authority; John Clark – Jacksonville Airport Authority; John Koch – CSX Transportation; Ron Barton – JEDC

The meeting was convened at 3:35 p.m.  Chairman Davis gave a brief introduction to the purpose of the committee, which is focused on how the City can ensure that necessary infrastructure is put in place in a timely manner to support the City’s growth and economic development.

Rick Ferrin – Jaxport  

Mr. Ferrin described the authority’s dredging needs for the next 10 years, starting with plans in the immediate future to extend the 40 foot depth of the channel from Drummond Point south to Talleyrand and eventually encompassing 47 foot depth from the river’s mouth to Talleyrand by 2015 to accommodate post-Panamax shipping.  Post-Panamax ships are those that will be constructed to fit the new, larger locks that will be installed in the canal in the next 5-7 years and will be substantially larger and require more draft than the current generation of ships that call on Jacksonville.  The total cost of the dredging program through 2015 will be approximately $500 million, of which the City’s share will be one-third or $167 million.  The most immediate need is to have Congress place the dredging project authorization in the 2010 Water Resources Act.  Jacksonville’s political and business leaders need to work hard in Washington to get the project authorized.  When Hanjin and Mitsui OSK begin operations in the next couple of years, 8 Asian carriers will be serving Jacksonville.
John Clark – Jacksonville Airport Authority
Mr. Clark stated that now that the JIA terminal expansion project is nearly complete, the next big priority for the JAA is Cecil Field development.  Infrastructure needs will cost approximately $200 million over the next few years, and the authority is considering the possibility of using revenues from JIA operations to “front-end” some development costs at Cecil.  The basic infrastructure (paving, lights, fencing, etc.) is in place, now they need to start on buildings.  Five hangars are either under construction or in the planning stages now.  The City might be able to help with expedited permitting.  A site master plan has been developed for the Cecil complex which shows 3,300 acres available for new development along with 1,300 acres of existing development.  The Cecil site was vested with 4,785 maximum p.m. peak hour vehicle trips for concurrency purposes when the Navy left, and how those trips are divvied up among potential development projects will be an important decision.  The City and JAA need to divide those trips between them, and the City Council could be helpful in determining a fair allocation.  Recent state legislation exempted hangar development from the state’s concurrency requirements which is very helpful to Cecil’s development, and more exemptions might be warranted.
John Koch – CSX Transportation
Mr. Koch explained that one of CSX’s major roles in international trade is to build the inland cargo terminals needed to move containers from where they are off-loaded at a port to where they are loaded on trains and dispatched to the rest of the country.  Two committees (one appointed by the Mayor, one appointed by the Chamber of Commerce) have identified three important needs for the City to be successful as an international trading center: 1) dredging the port to the necessary depth to accommodate post-Panamax ships; 2) sufficient industrial land needs to be available to accommodate warehousing and distribution needs; and 3) one or more Intermodal Cargo Transfer Facilities (ICTFs) need to be constructed to move the containers from the docks out of town.  One ICTF exists on the dock at Talleyrand, others are needed to serve the other terminals in town.  On-dock ICTFs are preferable to off-dock locations to minimize the duplicative handling of containers.  CSX’s top two local priorities are 1) a new ICTF to serve the Blount Island/Dames Point area, and 2) a Northside Bypass train track to carry Blount Island and Dames Point cargo northbound up the east coast without having to go west to Waycross, GA first.  The Northside Bypass project is proposed to be funded by revenue from Central Florida where local governments are proposing to rent CSX’s tracks for the operation of a light rail passenger system.
Ron Barton – JEDC
Mr. Barton stated that port expansion is changing economic conditions immensely in Jacksonville.  The opportunities are huge, but so are the challenges, including increased traffic, land use decisions, wetlands impacts and mitigation, etc.  He sees three areas of challenge and opportunity: 
Short term needs: by 2011 Mitsui and Hanjin will both be in full operation and road capacity needs to be in place by then.  $165 million in work is already underway, with $50 million additional needed in the short term.

Long term needs: by 2015 readiness to accommodate post-Panamax shipping with channel dredging, ICTFs, etc.

Cecil Field: perfect location for new distribution centers with 4,500 acres available for development. The public sector put in the first $150 million in infrastructure, now the private sector should carry the ball from here forward.  Concurrency is a huge issue – the 4,785 vested road trips are a start, but only for the short term.  Much more trip capacity will be needed.

The committee discussed how it could best focus on a few priority issues and determined that each member would volunteer to take charge of a particular issue and act as liaison with the other interested parties (independent authorities, private companies, etc.).  Council Member Graham volunteered to lead the effort on dredging issues, Council Member Davis volunteered to be the point person for Cecil Field issues, and Council Member Joost will handle transportation issues (rail and highway).
Chairman Davis suggested to Jessica Deal of the Chamber of Commerce that the City and the Chamber coordinate their efforts so the two groups of leaders are in lock step when the time comes for the annual Washington lobbying trip.  He also suggested that the organizers of the Chamber’s leadership trip to Seattle look for ways to examine Seattle’s port facilities and see what might be learned for use in Jacksonville.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m.
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